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Welcome to the October edition of the branch newsletter. 

 
After a busy few weeks, now comes the time to start to plan the events ahead, 

this we will do at the next meeting in November. In the meantime suggestions 

for where to go for the branch Christmas meal are urgently needed as we will 

need to arrange something by the early November in order to advertise it and 

do the bookings. In the past few years we have gone to Croome Park in January 

and Rowberries Garden Centre in February. Is this still ok or do people want a 

change. Also is it ok to keep it as a place to meet up and chat, of do you want 

to drive around then meet up for a chat? 
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Hello everyone, 

I must start by mentioning the Golden Wedding anniversary of Clive and Judy 

Cooper in early September. Clive had mentioned his anniversary was coming 

up to me earlier in the year so I had made a mental note of it. Clive has been a 

loyal and long standing member of our branch for many years so I was keen to 

ensure we did not forget this special occasion.  Although in theory I would 

have reported on it in our last issue, as the branch had sent a card and present 



I did not want to spoil the surprise. I know that Clive and Judy were very 

touched and thrilled to receive our congratulations and you will see an 

appreciation from them elsewhere in the newsletter.   

Over recent months I have been asked a number of times by some of our 

newer members when they will see my Series MM. As you know I only take the 

MM out occasionally now and normally just around our local lanes. A few days 

ago I went for a run out to Strensham and back (pure Morris Minor heaven to 

drive as always!) and on arrival home I thought I would take a picture on the 

drive leading up to my cottage. So for those of you waiting to see the Morris 

here you are; not in the flesh but the next best thing. By the way, Clive asked 

me recently if the trunnions were brass on the MM as he seemed to remember 

that was the case from when he owned one. Indeed they are; all part of what I 

would say Morris Motors was referring to when they used to say ‘Quality first’ 

in their advertisements. 

 

The Toddington show was again a very pleasant day out although I would say 

there were fewer cars that stood out this year. Clive and myself met up at the 

Eckington picnic site just after 9.00am and then headed over to Toddington. 



We did have one surprise early on when a stream of Morris Minors started to 

come down the drive. We quickly realized a group of some sort was arriving 

and before long a tall banner went up for Northants branch. On speaking to 

one of the group we learned they were spending the weekend in the area and 

a visit to Toddington was part of the itinery. They had an excellent array of 

Minors on show; I was particularly taken with a Series 2 convertible and a pick 

up. With all these Minors, plus ours and other entrants, it was almost like a 

Morris Minor rally with a very large open class! There were some excellent 

Fords this year from the 50s and 60s as well. The weather was somewhat 

unsettled looking so Clive and myself took the morning train to Cheltenham 

and had our dinner when we arrived back. This was a prudent move as we 

decided to head home slightly earlier this year at 3.00 as the wind was chilly 

and it was looking more like rain. Indeed we were both caught in a shower 

later. We both agreed this had been an excellent day and worth going to. 

 

Loco about to run round the train at Cheltenham racecourse.  



 

Northants Branch Minors on display. 

 

Our next meeting is, as you will know, our AGM on the 10th October starting at 

8.00pm in the Skittle alley at the Huntsman. I can promise there will be no arm 

twisting to join the committee but if you are interested and want to know 

more by all means you can give me a ring. Alternatively, I am sure Chris or any 

other committee member would be happy to let you know what is involved. As 

per last year I will report on the branch accounts and distribute copies to 

members.  I think we have had quite a good year. The Marie Curie fund raising 

last year and our branch rally near Tenbury in May were particularly enjoyable 

and raised money for very worthwhile causes. Do let us have your feedback 

(good or bad!) and your ideas for talks/visits etc for the coming year would be 

very welcome. We are just starting to explore possibilities for our rally next 

year and there may be some news on this at the AGM. 

Finally, don’t forget the branch visit to Holdens in October which may also 

include a visit to a further attraction in the Bromyard area afterwards. 

Confirmed details will be given at the AGM.  



See you on the 10th. 

Dave 

 

Just To Say a Big Thank You - Clive 

To all you club members who rallied round to make our Golden Wedding 

Anniversary such a wonderful day. Judy and I were overwhelmed by the 

kindness and generosity which the Malvern Hills Branch of the MMOC showed 

to us on our special day. 

Dave was quite right when he said that “Having a honeymoon in a Series MM is 

obviously the secret to a long and happy marriage!” If you could survive a trip 

in an MM to Cornwall in 1967, you could survive anything! The MM 

encouraged close contact, for as Dave knows only too well, the cars did not 

have a heater and this leads to snuggling close together in order to keep warm! 

 We set off late on our big day in the MM, with a trail of empty Duckhams cans 

and other objects attached to the rear bumper. There was also the customary 

cloud of blue smoke from the exhaust. I know this because my brother-in-law 

took some footage, of us departing, using his super 8 cine camera. The film is 

still in existence and I believe my brother-in-law still has it. I would like to 

borrow the film to have it transferred onto digital format so that I may load it 

onto my computer.  I would also like to know the registration number so that I 

can look to see if the car is still in existence. 

I digress! We were headed from Doncaster in Yorkshire to Warwick, as we had, 

on recommendation from my parents neighbour, booked in to stay overnight 

at The Roebuck Inn in Warwick, to break our journey to the West Country. 

There were no motorways apart from the M1 and M6 in those days. The 

Roebuck Inn is Warwick's oldest Public House, dating back to 1470.  

The idea was to follow the M1 as far as Rugby, then make our way across 

country to Warwick. On route, we were flagged down by one of my flat mates 

who lived in Guildford and had driven up to our wedding. His father owned a 

caravan site near Tintagel in Cornwall and he offered us a caravan to stay in if 

we cared to go that far. Well we took up the offer, which was a big mistake as 

the caravan site was right on the edge of the cliffs and a tremendous gale blew 

up during the night. We were terrified as we thought the caravan was going to 

blow away and we did not sleep much that night. Next day we thanked my 



friend’s father and drove off to find more comfortable accommodation. The 

MM took it all in its stride and never faltered. There are some pretty infamous 

climbs in Devon, such as Porlock Hill and the long haul from Lynmouth to 

Lynton in Devon. The MM just took these in its stride. In all the time I owned it, 

various things happened to it, but it never failed to get us to our destination. 

 

Hoist by My Own Petard!  - Clive 

Some time ago, in fact several years if I’m honest, I suggested that Morris 

Minor owners periodically examine the flexible petrol feed hose between the 

SU Carburettor and the SU electric petrol pump on the car bulkhead and check 

for leaks with the engine running, and general condition. Replace the hose with 

the correct type if there is any doubt. The plastic hoses become hardened and 

brittle with age. At the time, I had lifted my car bonnet for another reason and 

discovered that the hose on my car was leaking and in any case, was not the 

correct pipe. Tightening the clips on the pipe is nearly always a temporary cure 

but, it is essential to fit a new pipe at the earliest opportunity. Did I heed my 

own advice? No I did not! Last week I lifted the bonnet to carry out routine 

checks and to my dismay, saw that petrol was leaking from both ends of the 

pipe. I had forgotten to change it. Right away, I jumped in my Ford and bought 

a length of new hose from Lloyd’s Garage on Sandy Lane Stourport. Don’t 

forget to buy new clips to fit the hose either. With the Minor being so trouble 

free, there is seldom a need to look under the bonnet very often, but owners 

should do so on a regular basis, preferably with the engine running and check 

for obvious problems. This can prevent an expensive breakdown happening 

when it is not very convenient. 

This is a good time to bring members attention to Lloyds Garage, on Sandy 

Lane, Titon, Stourport. They used to be on Bridge Street in Stourport. 

Lloyds is an absolute Aladdin’s Cave for all mechanical bits and pieces, from a 

lost nut on a Garden mower, to an oil filter on a Moggy. They carry all 

disposable items for Minors and the older staff are very knowledgeable about 

our cars. It is well worth having a browse around the store and see just what a 

huge range of mechanical items they stock. But watch the parking, as it is tight. 

Best to park at the café, or Wigleys DIY and walk back. 

 

 



A few words on up and coming events:-  

Malvern Festival of Transport. This is being held on October 8th at the 3 Counties 

showground. If any members are interested in attending to represent the branch I am happy 

to order passes for entry. Each pass allows up to 2 adults and 2 children to enter. You can, of 

course, just turn up on the day but you will have to pay the normal admission price. I would 

ask any member who would like a pass to contact me immediately after receiving the 

newsletter as I will be writing up the accounts very shortly in preparation for the AGM and 

would want to include the cost in this year’s accounts. 

Visit to Holdens Vintage and Classic, Bromyard, October 14th at 10.00am ς Chris has 

arranged what should be a most interesting visit. Many of you will know Holden’s premises 

and purchased parts from them. This will be an opportunity to learn a bit more about the 

company and how they operate. Light refreshments will be supplied. Final confirmation of 

details will be in the next newsletter (Chris may also send out an email). 

Thank you.  

Look forward to seeing you all at our next meeting. 

Dave  

 

 

Other info 

All the Best and Happy Motoring Dave 

  



Use Full contacts  

Chairman  Chris Perfect 07812 736792 

Treasurer  Dave Smith 01684 593390 

Secretary   Bob Prophet 01684 592509 

Branch Contact Dave Bennett 07816 134009 

 

Contact address: Bob Prophet 
    18 Rectory Road, 
    Upton on Severn, 
    WR8 0LX 
 


